Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization
Date:  March 11, 2011
Present: Burgmeier, Mills, Orf, Shevy, Siles, Li, Ball
Excused: Mowafy, Oates, Stunkard, ASNMU Student representative
Meeting was called to order at 11:03am
Agenda was approved. 
Last meeting minutes were accepted.
Reports:
Chair Report
∙ Clarification of term limits for serving on committees: A member needs to take a break after two terms. COI unanimously approved a motion to request that Senate allow exceptions to this rule when there is no pressing reason to uphold it in order to maintain continuity and leadership.

∙CUP and Senate passed the International Studies proposal without an Asian Studies track. COI discussed this matter and decided to invite the History Department Head and Arts & Science Dean to find out what it would take to support an Asian Studies track.

∙ EN109 was not approved. It was a refresher course in English for domestic and international students. EPC members said it was different from what was tabled last year after Senate approval. They said the previous version supposedly had more of a focus for international students.  Siles suggested a program where international students can use ESL courses as a minor. Perhaps use EN295 in place of EN109.

∙EPC may be looking at how to make NMU more attractive to international students. Orf invited Leslie Putnam to discuss the matter with COI.

∙Orf sent the global recognition for students and faculty proposal to Tim Compton and Susan Koch. The next step may be to send it to Senate.
 
Secretary Report: None

Executive Director of International Programs Report: 
∙No NMU students were in Japan during the Earthquake and Tsunami

∙One NMU student is in a section of India that has decided to separate from India. NMU is evacuating the student from the area.

∙ There are some students in Morocco, where there may be trouble. International Programs is monitoring the situation and has procedures in place.

∙The Cuban government approved a second agreement with the University of Matanzas that will allow a group of NMU USOEC athletes to visit in May. This led to a big celebration, and the news reached to the level of Castro. NMU may sign a similar agreement with the University of Havana for the sciences.

∙Central American student ambassadors generated news for NMU when they visited the U.P.  last  year. The Department of State at Georgetown University will select five students from Marquette and Negaunee to spend several weeks in Central America this summer.

∙NMU students went to Belize over spring break. It was a good success.

∙25-26 students will go to India this summer for a similar program. 

∙There are over 300 students involved this year in study abroad (long term, FLSA, internships, student teaching). There were 188 last year. This puts NMU among the top 40-50 universities of our type in the country. Being in the top 40 is our goal.

∙Siles attended a national Title VI grant meeting with Tim Compton last week and saw that having this grant provides two things: Money and Prestige. NMU is above the curve – University of Maryland asked us for assistance in trying to get a grant. Big schools don’t want it just for the money; it’s for the prestige. 

∙From our current agreement with a Chinese university, we have 21 Chinese students in the Business School, their average GPA is 3.1. More students are coming next year. Two or three other Chinese universities want agreements, too. 

∙More Canadian students, non-athletes, are coming to NMU, thanks to Angie.

∙Study Abroad evaluations: There are FLSA evaluations, which are easy to monitor. They are only for logistics, not academics. International Programs will be starting similar evaluations for other study abroad programs. Students traveling abroad also have an emergency phone card that allow collect calls back to NMU if there are problems. 


The meeting adjourned at 12:31p.m. 
Submitted by Mark Shevy
